
  

 
 

 
 

 
 
22 September 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Curriculum information and Homework 
 
As a school we value the feedback we receive from parents/carers and appreciate the time taken to 
complete these surveys. Last year we consulted parents/carers on a range of topics at our subject 
evenings as well as conducting a separate survey specifically around homework with parents/carers 
and students. Through these two survey mechanisms we had over 1,500 contributions from 
parents/carers which we have been able to use to shape some changes to our practice. 
 
Curriculum information 
As part of continuous improvement to our curriculum we have created and updated a range of 
resources that will help parents/carers of students in every key stage to understand more about what 
their child is learning in each subject. 
 
The curriculum section of our website can be found under the ‘Learn’ heading. Linked on the left hand 
side of this page are key stage specific pages detailing the subjects studied and the curriculum time 
these are given each fortnight. Individual subject pages are also linked on the left which contain: 
 

 A learning journey image showing all of the topic areas covered, and experiences on offer for 
every year group 

 Curriculum overviews for each year group, showing  
 - an outline of what will be taught in each topic  
 - assessment and feedback opportunities 
 - homework that students will be set 
 - optional tasks that can be accessed at home for each topic 

 Exam board information for KS4 and KS5  
 
We hope that this new information will help parents/carers to feel more informed about what their 
child is learning in each subject area and what resources they can access to support their learning.  
The images below are indicative thumbnails of what you can find on the website. Clicking on a learning 
journey image will open it as a pdf which can be enlarged or printed as you wish.  
  
Example Learning Journey                                                 Example Curriculum Overview 
 

  
 
 

https://www.northleamington.co.uk/learn/curriculum


 

Extra-Curricular 
As well as the learning and experiences on offer through our lessons, we offer a range of extra-
curricular activities. More information on these can be found on our website Extra-curricular page. 
 
Homework 
 
The feedback we received around homework was exceptionally varied with some parents/carers and 
students wanting to see more homework in each subject, others feeling that their child did not have 
time for homework and everything in between. As a school we believe that homework plays a vital 
part in supporting learning and developing independent study habits for all students and that 
homework plays an increasingly important part of education as students’ progress towards external 
examinations in key stage 4 and 5.  
 
We recognise that some subjects lend themselves more naturally to homework, particularly at key 
stage 3 and are committed to not setting homework that has no clear purpose. We also know that the 
routines of our students are variable depending on commitments outside of school. Some 
parents/carers requested homework to only be set at a weekend whilst others wanted it to be 
completed only on week nights. For these reasons, we continue not to have a homework timetable, 
but to ensure homework is set at an appropriate learning point and that students in Years 7-11 are 
given more than one night, often several depending on the frequency of lessons, to complete this 
around their other commitments.  
 
Also in response to the parent/carer voice we have simplified our homework policy so it is easier for 
you to know how much homework your child should expect to receive. We know that some 
parents/carers want their child to complete more homework than is outlined below so in response to 
this, we have ensured that all of our curriculum overviews on the website contain additional optional 
tasks for any students who wish to engage in further homework to support their learning. 
 
All students are welcome to the library homework drop-in any day from Monday to Thursday until 
4:30pm. This is a quiet space to work where students can also access a computer or printer.  
 
Homework from September 2023 

The provision of Homework opportunities will differ between subjects and courses, however it:   

 Will involve activities for all students set via Go4Schools, as well as optional elements, detailed in the 
curriculum overviews 

 Will be proactively engaged with post completion in some way depending on the nature of the task 
 Will be relevant to the learning in the classroom or interleaving (going over concepts covered 

previously to ensure students can still recall these) 

Key Stage 3 (years 7-9) 

 Approximately 30 minutes per week in Maths, English, Science and MFL 
 Approximately 30 minutes per 5 timetabled lessons in Geography, History, Technology, Art and RE 
 Drama, PSHE, Music and PE will not set regular tasks via Go4Schools but students are encouraged to 

participate in enrichment either in or outside of school 

Key Stage 4 (years 10 and 11) 

Approximately 1 hour per week in Maths, English and Science 

https://www.northleamington.co.uk/page/?title=Extra%2Dcurricular+activities&pid=114


 

 Approximately 1 hour per 5 lessons in RE and GCSE options subjects 
 Btec subjects will set 1 hour per 5 lessons only when studying externally assessed units 
 Students in key stage 4 are also expected to carry out independent revision which will build over the 

key stage 

Key Stage 5 (years 12 and 13) 

Students should complete 6 hours of homework for each of their subjects. This will be a mixture of 
teacher set work via Go4School and independent study. The proportions of each of these will vary 
depending on the nature of the subject. 

 
How do we see the homework my child is set? 
 
Go4Schools (G4S) will continue to be our mechanism for communicating any homework set. This is 
viewable by students as well as parents/carers, so that we can all work together.  (A reminder on how 
to access GO4chools can be found on the G4S page of our website). 
 
Our curriculum overviews detail the types of homework each subject uses, and the optional 
homework tasks students may wish to access. 
 
If you click into the homework section of the Go4Schools app or webpage, you will see something 
similar to the below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any subject specific queries regarding homework, please contact your child’s teacher. All 
staff contact details can be found on the Meet the Team section of our website.  
 
Michelle Foy 
Deputy Headteacher – Curriculum  
 

Description of task and 
guidance time 

Subject the task is for 

When the 
homework should 
be completed by 

The date the 
homework was set 
and by whom 

These columns are not 
currently in use 

https://www.northleamington.co.uk/learn/go-4-schools-g4s
https://www.northleamington.co.uk/aboutus/meet-the-team/teaching-staff

